- 1. At the previous meeting on the proposed road work on Terry Place a request was made to widen the end of the street. One reason given for the proposed widening of the end of Terry Place was that the Rowing Regatta caused traffic problems on Terry Place in the past. The start and finish of the Yearly Rowing Regatta is now at Vilas Park and has been for 5 years now, so this is no longer an issue.
- 2. Another reason given for widening the end of Terry Place was access to the end of Terry Place for emergency personnel is limited by the narrowing of the street. In the past 5 years we have had ambulances and fire trucks called to houses at the narrowed portion of Terry Place without any difficulties.
- 3. The current narrowing of Terry Place acts to slow traffic as it comes down the hill due to the fact that the drivers see the yellowed curb and that the road narrows at that point. Many drivers come down the hill rather quickly and this would increase if the road were widened.
- 4. Terry place is on a park and small children live on our street and widening the end of Terry Place would increase car speeds and decrease the safety of those children crossing the street and using the park.

In summary, we the residents of the end of Terry place would like the street to remain the way it is now and not be widened.

Karen Fennema and Bruce King 873 Terry Place

Pam and Paul Guilbault 877 Terry Place

Do Cary 881 Terry Place

Diane and Ted Hamerow 885 Terry Place

Jerry and Jean Heinrichs 887 Terry Place